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decisions can be strengthened, specifically the measurement of probability when
assessing materiality, the definition of a reasonable user?, and whether the
assessment of current or future prospects for items other than cash flows (e.g.,
future impairment, changes in revenue or income trends, restrictions on asset
usage, etc.) should be considered.

D. Other

We also have the following other comments in response to the DP:

1. We do not believe that management’s discussion and analysis

(MD&A) that is currently required by the SEC for quarterly and annual
filings should be included in the disclosure framework. Since much of
MD&A is forward-looking and business focused, including it in the
framework for financial statement disclosures could result in
difficulties auditing such information.

In response to the discussion on significant accounting policies in
Chapter 7 of the DP, we agree that changes to the summary of
significant accounting policies should be made to focus disclosure on
(1) those accounting policies where there are acceptable alternatives
to the policy or method applied, (2) industry-specific policies, and (3)
policies that are not already discussed elsewhere in the footnotes.
We recommend that the footnote for a summary of significant
accounting policies be limited to only those policies not discussed
elsewhere in the footnotes, and any policies specific to a line item or
topic be included only in the relevant footnote (for example, all
derivative-related accounting policies be included in a derivative
footnote).

While we support more principle-based disclosure requirements, we
agree that having a proposed structure for the order and format of
footnote disclosures would be helpful. While we do not believe this
guidance should be rigorous or prescriptive, having guidelines on the
order and types of footnotes and the type of content included in the
footnotes (i.e., using more tabular data as opposed to lengthy
narrative disclosure) would be beneficial.

We fully support the Board’s statement in 7.23 that the Board should
refrain from making disclosure requirements that could harm a
preparer competitively or in litigation.

Again, we appreciate the opportunity to provide our comments on the disclosure
framework. As preparers committed to high-quality financial statements as well
as users of financial statements for other companies in our industry, a

! For example, should the definition of a reasonable user consider knowledge of the industry or

business?
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consistent, streamlined, and effective disclosure framework will be utilized
extensively and will provide great value.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. HammnOns
Vice President and Chief Accounting Officer
Community Health Systems, Inc.





